
April 2024 
Director of Student Services 

Board Report 
 

Custodial 

- Interviews will begin soon for a new night shift custodian. 
- Looking to buy 2 new walk-behind scrubbers for the schools 
-  

Maintenance 

- Working on outside Rope Lighting at Dayton High School with a new provider 
- We are still having trouble with light panels.  Energy Optimizers was onsite last week. 
-  

Project One 

- Groundbreaking on April 29th.  Work will begin on May 13th 
- We are meeting with Graybach and the project manager bi-weekly to stay on top of the 

project.  We received a draw schedule from the contractor and provided that to Michael 
George to discuss investment opportunities.   

- Meeting with Motz group to review field design and other contractors on the Direct 
Purchase Orders. 
   

School Safety 

- Will add camera system and secured entrance to the board office in the next 3-6 
months. 

- Looking to purchase new server and camera system for the entire district.  Cost would 
be around $100,000. 
 

Transportation 

- We have our new bus, but there are some minor issues that need to be addressed for 
warranty purposes.  It will be fixed in June.   

- We had 12 athletic events and 17 instructional trips in the month of March. 

Student Attendance/DPP 

- Enrollment as of 4/22 was 766 – 399 at LES and 367 at DHS. 
- Attendance percentage through 4/22 –LES - 93.73%  DHS – 90.86% District – 92.38% 
- Attendance last year at this time:           LES - 92.78%  DHS – 89.74% District – 91.38% 
- We had 5 Enrollments and 5 withdrawals the month of March. 


